












We have continued to utilize funds from ARPA to procure equipment for our city departments and 

address emergency management needs, aging IT infrastructure and additional improvements made 
to the City's Fire Department building. 

Moving forward, the City of Castle Hills will continue working on infrastructure projects. We need 

to finish and close out tl1e final streets identified for reconstruction in phase IV of tl1e Carolwood 

drainage project. The City received funds from Bexar County and tl1e City of San Antonio tl1rough 
intergovernmental cooperation to address flooding concerns at Lockl1ill Selma and Carolwood. Vv e 

will also improve tl1e N ortl1 Manton drainage concerns over tl1e next year. As part of tlus proposed 
budget, we will continue to address quality of life projects Wte enhancing tl1e Commons witl1 

additional amenities, such as shade structures and talte furtl1er steps to implement tl1e comprehensive 
plan. 

The FY 2025 Proposed Budget has been prepared sufficiently to provide for tl1e general operations 
of tl1e City to continue to maintain and provide excellent municipal services to citizens, businesses, 

and visitors. During tl1e budget process, as City Manager, I had a number of goals to review and 
discuss as part of tl1e FY 2025 wluch included: evaluating tl1e compensation plan for City employees, 
specifically our public safety (police and fire) to ensure we are competitive and able to recruit and 

retain talented employees across tl1e organization; also tl1e need to review and discuss quality of life 
improvements to tl1e City's Commons, recognize future projects related to close out tl1e ARPA 

-- funding, and identifj1 future major capital projects related to streets and drainage as we continue to 

work to improve tl1e City's infrastructure. 

In addition to tl1ese goals, we examined tl1e need to incorporate a cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) 

for tl1e employees to ensure tl1at we are competitive to be able to recruit and retain employees. During 

tl1e process of developing the proposed budget witl1 City Council, we will strive to balance tl1e need 

to identifj1 funding for general operations and tl1e need to mitigate tl1e increased cost to residents due 

to increased assessed property values and tl1e current economic climate related to rising costs. As an 

economic indicator, we have programmed, and projected furtl1er increases in sales tax revenue and 

will continue to mo1utor tl1e potential impact tlus may have on current and future City operations. 

Tlus year's proposed budget focuses on maintaining tl1e current quality level of City services, using a 

very conservative approach to revenues. 

Key Budget Principles: 

The proposed budget has been developed following tl1e Key Budget Principles listed below: 

► Basic services will be maintained at current levels and will be adequately funded.

► Reserves will be maintained at adequate levels, wluch protects the City from future
uncertainties.

► Revenues will be established at reasonable levels, utilizing lustorical data.

► Department and program costs vvill be budgeted at a reasonable level, wluch parallels tl1e cost

of providing sen1ices.

► Employee benefits and salaries will be funded for FY 2025.




































































































































































